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Olympic 
cycle race
T
he Olympic cycle race has consumed much of the Parish Council’s time in recent months - in fact for over a year now, and particular
ly for
 our C
hairman David Preedy who 
has been working with Mole Valley District Council and Surrey County Council to ensure the event runs as smoothly as possible, for everyone in the village.  He has
 also
 
represented the village
 on the residents
’
 group of Box Hill, Mickleham and 
Givons
 Grove who 
are
 al
l
 on the loop which cyclists will cover several times.
Whilst 
this should be 
an exciting
, once-in-a-
lifetime opportunity for all of us, 
it has been very frustrating since details of the Traffic Management and Crowd Management plans have only been made available late in day. We are also very aware of the on-going legacy of high numbers of cyclists using our roads.
A “frequently asked questions” sheet has been prepared by MVDC and SCC and should accompany this newsletter – spare cop
ies are also available from
 the village shop.
If you ha
ve any queries or concerns
 
regarding the arrangements on
 race weekend,
 
please contact
 SCC on:-
 
 
Phone: 
0300 200 1018
Email: 
Olympic.cycling@surreycc.gov.uk
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P
lay area
 
 
 
Plans are progressing well for
 the new playground for the village.
 
 The process regarding the 25-year lease with Mole Valley District Council (required in order to secure grant funding) has hit a few hiccups but these have now been 
re
solved and the lease will be signed very soon
. W
e are now only waiting for EDF to tell us where their cables run - but we are chasing!
Concerns regarding the football facility have also been resolved and the good news is that our insurers have said it can remain, subject to 
suitable separation
 from the play equipment and proposed picnic tables.  No other ball games 
are
 
permitted
 by our insurers
 within the 
existing 
playground
, and this will remain the case with the new playground
 - for everyone’s safety.
Fundraising is going well
 and the playground group
 ha
s
 already received a number of local donations.  The plant sale held in May raised 
a 
massive 
£1,637
 
towards the project and we would like to say a big thank you to 
everyone who helped to make it such a success 
-
 and
 of course
 to those who came along and
 spent money on the day
!  More fundraising activities are planned so watch this space…
  
If you would like to give a donation to the project, please contact:-
Jane Jenkins:   
janemonument@hotmail.com
    or
           
Vicky Herridge: 
kentherridge@yahoo.co.uk
Or you can leave a donation at the village shop
 - 
names will be kept strictly confidential.
 
All donations, however small will be gratefully received.
T
he steering group 
is now
 a sub-committee of the Parish Council, which 
means that the group is covered for insurance and is
 able
 to recover VAT on all purchases - which will be a hefty amount
 as the project is likely to cost around £60,000 
!!
Spec
ifications and tender invitations are currently in the process of going out and a playground company will be chosen within the next few weeks
.  The next stage will be the really exciting bit - the grant applications.  
We will keep you posted on the group’s success - these are very exciting times! 
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A Tree Warden for Headley
 
Can you help?
Our present 
Tree Warden 
is no longer able to continue in the role and we are looking to replace him…
The role 
involve
s
 gathering and reporting information on trees which may need protecting; overhanging or dangerous trees
;
 and work needed to hedgerows.  
M
ore information can be found
 
by visiting
:
www.surreytreewardens.org.uk
If you spot any trees or hedgerows which need attention, or simply have any concerns about local trees, please contact Gill Riggs or David Preedy 
in the meantime
 ♦
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Parish Council meeting dates for the 
remainder of 
2012
(7.30 p.m. Headley V
illage Hall)
          
Monday 30
th
 July
          
Monday 24
th
 September
          
Monday 29
th
 October  
 
  Monday 26
th
 November
)
					
 (
Clean 
up day 
– another success!!
A
nother successful litter pick
 took place
 in April, with 
3
0 bags
 of rubbish collected -
 plus car body parts!!
  
T
hanks
 once again to all th
e volunteers who came along
 
on such a wet day 
and made it a success; and to MVDC for donating £1
 for each bag collected 
-
 this time 
we are putting it towards
 
the “Welcome to Headley” signs
,
 currently being refurbished by th
e Parish Council 
and 
which have long since got past their best! 
The
 signs
 were do
nated many years back by the family of Angus Brannagon who lived in the village and sadly died.
Our next litter pick will be on 
Saturday
 
15
th
 
September 
-
 please join us at 10.00 at the Village Hall and help to make it another success 
♦
)[image: ] (
Headley 
Clay Pigeon Club
Since last 
autumn
, Mole Valley District Council has been measuring noise levels associated with the clay pigeon shooting. Further measurements have been delayed by the rainy weather. We are chasing this constantly and they have promised to set up further dates for this month. Their prelim
in
ary findings based on the measurements before Christmas reported that “there is sufficient evidence of disturbance to residents to suggest that this is on the borderline of nuisance” and that the club’s operations breach a number of aspects of the voluntary Code of Practice. 
The Club’s proposed solution – a large earth bund – would require planning permission and would entail a period of considerable heavy traffic transporting material. They have also proposed further less intrusive options, but similar approaches have had little noticeable effect in the past.
If you would like to help by monitoring the noise yourself from your property, diary sheets can be obtained from our Clerk
 at
: 
headleypc@btinternet.com
  The 
returns
 will be in the strictest confidence.
♦
 
We continu
e to pursue this on your behalf 
♦
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Surrey P
olice
  
    
Surrey Police advis
e us that thefts from vehicles in the H
eath car parks continue
 
and ha
ve
 asked us to remind people not to leav
e
 belongings and valu
a
bles in the
ir
 
vehicles
 – even if hidden.  Thieves know all the places to look and also know that you’ve gone off for a walk for some time!
 
Please pass this on to anyone you know who is likely to use the car parks.  Don’t forget the number for the Police is now
 
101
 apart from emergencies
 which of course
 is
 
999
 
♦
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         Headley’s great
 children’s
 fun
 day !!
     
   
   
Our thanks to
 Will Frost our NT Warden and his 
team of staff and 
volunteers
 who
 hosted a fantastic fun
 
day on the H
eath on 8
th
 June for the kids
,
 themed “50 things to do before you’re 11¾ “.  It was a fun packed day of woodland adventures, climbing, mud and water!  Over 50 families came throughout the day and kids enjoyed crawling through badger tunnels, swinging tyres, tightrope walks, 
juggling and
 much more.  We hope this popular event will be 
one
 of many - thanks Will and company!!
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Updates…
Parish Plan
 
–
 
the
 questionnaire
 is almost ready
 to be delivered to all residents, asking how 
YOU
 would like to see the future of Headley, and what you feel is important.  Ple
ase 
look out for it as
 the committee will be arranging to collect the forms from you.
  
If you are able to offer to deliver or
 
collect
 any
 forms from residents
 – even if only a few, we would be most grateful as we are looking for volunteers.  Many hands make light work!
  If you 
are able to help, please contact
:-
 
 
Erin Sheridan on 
07500 958851 or S
arah Connolly on 01372 378839
. 
Any help you are able to offer will be greatly appreciated
 
■
 
  
 
♦♦♦♦♦♦
Village of the Year competition
 
–
 
sadly, Surrey Community Action has decided not to run the competition this year but will review the
 situation again next year 
■
 
 
 
 
♦♦♦♦♦♦
Bus service
 
-
 
from September, 
th
e 516 service has a revised timetable with
 a
 similar level of service to that currently offered,
 but
 to accommodate requests from regular users, including an additional journey at 18
.
30 from Leatherhead Station to 
Boxhill
 
■
  
 
 
 
 
 
♦♦♦♦♦♦
P
otholes
 
– you may have noticed that
 after years of chasing,
 temporary repairs have
 recently
 taken place on
 potholes i
n
 Nut Ash Lane – (all 
77
 
of them
!!) and on Tumber Street.  SCC Highways promise
s
 that both
 these roads
 will be resurfaced later th
is year 
■
) (
       
    
         
    
Our village email contact list
 
   
         
       
Our list of email addresses for Headley resident continues to grow and we now have
 over
 90 contacts!!  We like to contact you with things we feel are of interest be it Olympic cycle race, refuse collection during the snow, the annual village meeting, or safety information from the Police etc. - in fact anything we feel will be to your benefit or interest.  We always send the emails by BCC (blind carbon copy), so your privacy is completed protected.    You can simply delete anything you don’t want!  Please 
help
 us to make it 100 - or more!! Email our Clerk at
 
headleypc@btinternet.com
 
so she can add you or anyone else you may know, to the list 
■
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